The Hurlbutt Scoop
Hurlbutt Elementary School PTO Newsletter
Thursday, September 6, 2012

 
 IMPORTANT DATES
September 12th – PTO Membership Deadline
September 17th – No School (Rosh Hashanah)
September 18th – Board of Education Meeting
September 26th – No School (Yom Kippur)
 
UPCOMING EVENTS
September 10th – 2nd Grade BTSN
September 10th thru 17th – Gift Wrap Fundraiser 
September 12th – PTO General Meeting, 9:30am, South House Cafeteria
September 19th – Philanthropy Meeting, 9:30am, 15 Birch Hill Road
September 24th – Box Top Clipping Contest Deadline
October 3rd – School Photo Day
October 13th & 14th – Family Photo Day at Bisceglie Park
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The 2012-2013 PTO Membership Drive Is Open!
CLICK HERE TO JOIN & SUPPORT YOUR SCHOOLS TODAY! 
Registration remains open throughout the school year; however, the deadline to join and be included in the A-Z listing of our school directory is September 12th – this deadline is firm!

SCHOOL & PTO NEWS
 

A MESSAGE FROM SARA SPAUDLING &TAMMY ROBERTS, HURLBUTT PTO CO-PRESIDENTS

The first few weeks of school are just flying by!  I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday and that the kids are all getting settled into the new routines.  Don't forget that the DEADLINE FOR THE DIRECTORY IS NEXT WEDNESDAY (THE 12th).  The first General Meeting of our PTO is also next Wednesday at 9:30am - we would love to see you there.  Be on the lookout for the gift wrap fundraiser packets coming home next week in backpacks.  If you haven't already gotten your HES calendar, you can still buy one!  Keep clipping boxtops and don't forget to register your Stop and Shop card if you haven't already.   

Sara Spaulding and Tammy Roberts

PTO GENERAL MEETING
Mark your calendar and please join us for our first PTO General Meeting on Wednesday, September 12th, 9:30am, South House Cafeteria.

HES PHILANTHROPY OFF TO A GREAT START!
With cherry tomatoes and carrots ready to pick in the garden, enhanced library resources and computer room learning space, new sensory tools and so much more, last year’s PTO leadership team did a great job of laying the groundwork for a fabulous start to our children’s new school year.  
 
None of this success would have been possible without your participation in a strong Philanthropy Program.  Your active involvement and willingness to give back to the school that gives us so much is at the heart of what makes Hurlbutt such a special place for our children to learn and grow.
 
I am honored to be serving as HES PTO Philanthropy Chair again this year and I invite you ALL to join in our open meetings to share your ideas and to vet exciting new projects and programs that are already coming down the pike.  We meet the third Weds. of each month (see your school calendars and the Scoop).
 
FIRST HES PTO PHILANTRHOPY MEETING OF THE 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR:
Wednesday, September 19th
9:30 a.m.
15 Birch Hill Road 
 
ALL ARE WELCOME.  THIS IS AN OPEN MEETING AND PARENTS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND.
 
Please respond directly to Britta Lerner, Philanthropy Chair, bherlitz@optonline.net 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP - BACK TO SCHOOL LUNCHEON
Thank you so much to all parents who contributed time, money and food items to the Back to School Staff Luncheon last Thursday.  The teachers and all other staff members enjoyed a delicious Chinese lunch catered by Village Gourmet.  It was a great way to start the school year!

Elizabeth Pocsik and Sara Godwin, BTS Staff Luncheon Chairs
BOX TOP SUMMER CLIPPING CONTEST ENDS SEPT. 24!
CLIP, CLIP, CLIP those Box Tops, COLLECT them in a plastic baggy, and TURN THEM IN to your child’s teacher by September 24.  Last year HES raised $1500.  Let’s try to reach $2000 this year!  It is easy.  Our school earns 10-cents per Box Top.  Wow! Contest winners even receive prizes.  Top Earning class earns an ice cream party (with healthy alternative), Top Earning Child wins a 30 min. private art, music or gym class with HES superstar teacher and Top Earning teacher wins a pedicure at a nail salon.  Click here to download the Box Top Collection Contest Sheet.   Hurry, there are only 4 weeks left!!! 
OTHER IMPORTANT FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITIES
We need your help to raise additional funds for our kids.  What are these funds used for? They are used for super awesome Family Fun Nights, to purchase additional classroom and playground equipment, and to bring enrichment programs to our kids. See below the VERY EASY fundraising opportunities available:

Box Tops for Education
Stop-n-Shop A+ Rewards Program
Target’s Take Charge of Education
 
Please consider committing to one or two of these fundraisers. It is so easy and takes only a few clicks to make your daily purchases produce money for our school. Please click on links above to find out more. Last year our school earned over $4,000 from these easy fundraisers, so if everyone helps a little, the money can really add up.

HES & WIS FALL FUNDRAISER
Family Photo Day - The WIS and HES PTO’s will be sponsoring a Family Photo Day fundraiser on Saturday, October 13 and Sunday, October 14th.  Cynthia McIntyre, a Professional Photographer will be taking the photos.  The $50 session fee will include a portrait session, plus a DVD video of your favorite images set to music.  The $50 session fee will be donated to the WIS and HES PTO’s.  Photos will be taken outside at the shaded path to the pond of Bisceglie Park.  Online appointment scheduling will open on September 7th; go to www.wis-pto.org and click ONLINE FORMS.  This is a great opportunity to get that family portrait you have always wanted and get your holiday cards done early.  There are limited numbers of sessions available so sign up soon!  If you have any questions, please contact Shawn Amato amato3@optonline.net or Laurie Strouch LStrouch@optonline.net.  
GIFT-WRAP FUNDRAISER
The Gift-Wrap Fall Fundraiser is around the corner. A catalog with all the fabulous Innisbrook products will be in your child's backpack on September 10. Please look for the important information within the catalog to learn about this great opportunity to raise money for our school. There are fun incentives for the students to earn as they sell the wrapping paper and other gift items to their family, friends, and other people in the community. The fundraiser will run from September 10 through September 17.

If you have any questions, please email me at elizatabacchi@yahoo.com.  I look forward to a successful and exciting family fundraiser! 
TIPS AND TIDBITS FOR PARENTS FROM THE HURLBUTT SCHOOL COUNSELORS
Being Active Outdoors Makes Kids More Successful in School

If your children are like most kids, they are spending more time indoors than ever before.  A 2010 Kaiser Family Foundation study found that children ages 8-18 engage in over seven hours of electronic media each day.  

Some experts warn that all that time indoors can take a heavy toll on children’s health, contributing to attention difficulties, hyperactivity, obesity, a diminished use of senses and even a disconnect from the real world.
  
“American children are losing a vital aspect of healthy development as they spend less time riding bikes, climbing trees or doing much of anything outdoors,” says Kathy McGlauflin, director of Project Learning Tree, a nonprofit organization that trains teachers to incorporate environmental education into school curricula.  “Today, children spend most of their time indoors- largely because that’s where all the electrical sockets are.”

According to McGlauflin, teaching children to understand and value nature is vital to raising the next generation of environmental stewards and even improve children’s performance at school.

Some ideas…Take a walk, go for a bike ride, plant a garden, play ball, collect leaves, go to the school playground, have a picnic, draw on the driveway with chalk, go to the beach…

Getting children outside is an important aspect of child development and can contribute to student achievement and a healthy lifestyle.  This school year, be sure your child takes some time off from television, video games, and the Internet to explore the great outdoors.  
BOARD OF EDUCATION SUMMER UPDATE
· The reason for the delay in teacher announcements was to make sure the school had the most current and efficient staffing needs for the children
· The pick up line at the bus depot was repaved- please remember to enter the pick up line from the bus depot
· The asphalt paths were all redone this summer as well as the stone wall by South House
· All 8 South House classrooms have new sinks for hand washing
September's Board of Education meeting is moved from the usual 3rd Monday of the month to Tuesday September 18th. The change is due to the holiday Rosh Hashanah. The meeting will be at the Weston Library at 7:30 PM. 

Sandra Hart
BOE Representative
SCHOOL PHOTO DAY
Hurlbutt is pleased to announce that this year's school PHOTO DAY is Wednesday October 3rd!  This is the day where your child's individual and class picture will be taken by a professional photographer at the school.  Mark your calendars!  We are also looking for volunteers to help the kids look their best before the cameras that day, so if you are interested, please put your name on the sign-up sheet in your classroom on Back to School Night!

FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITIES
We need your help to raise additional funds for our kids.  What are these funds used for? They are used for super awesome Family Fun Nights, to purchase additional classroom and playground equipment, and to bring enrichment programs to our kids. See below the VERY EASY fundraising opportunities available:
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Box Tops for Education
Stop-n-Shop A+ Rewards Program
Target’s Take Charge of Education
 
Please consider committing to one or two of these fundraisers. It is so easy and takes only a few clicks to make your daily purchases produce money for our school. Please click on links above to find out more. Last year our school earned over $4,000 from these easy fundraisers, so if everyone helps a little, the money can really add up. 

2012-2013 WESTON WALL CALENDAR 
The 2012-13 Weston Wall Calendars are on sale now.  Click here to order and pay online, your order will be sent home in your student’s backpack (online orders must be paid for via Master Card or Visa).  If you prefer to pay by cash or check, Lang’s Pharmacy has a supply for sale.  Wall Calendars will also be available for purchase at each BTSN.

WELCOME LETTER FROM JILL PATTERSON, CHARTWELLS SCHOOL DINING
Click here to read the welcome letter from and Nutrition News by Jill Patterson, Resident Dietitian, Chartwells School Dining Services.

LRC NEWS FROM SHARON RODKO, LIBRARIAN
SUMMER READING
Hope you and your child had a fun-filled, reading-filled summer. Here's some summer reading news
1. Please have your children bring the list of books they read (or had read to them) to their teacher by September 6th.
2. Summer Readers will be recognized at our Hurlbutt Summer Reading Celebration.
3. Everyone who turns in their summer reading list will be entered into a raffle for a special surprise!
4. Anyone who read ten or more books this summer can receive a free ticket to the October 13th Sound Tigers Opening Night hockey game by filling out the order form. You can find the form here http://www.westonps.org/page.cfm?p=4524.  Additional tickets can be ordered at a discounted price. Order forms for the free ticket and any additional tickets are due to school by September 7th. Tickets will be mailed to your home. 

LRC and the Computer Lab
There are new and exciting changes in the LRC and Computer Lab this year. Students will have a regularly scheduled time each week to return and borrow books. In addition, classroom teachers, Linda Lazar (our computer teacher) and myself will be collaborating to integrate information, technology and content area skills and standards. Classroom teachers will schedule time to co-teach with Linda and me in the lab, library and even the classrooms. This change, from a regularly scheduled library and computer lesson, will allow us the flexibility to teach information and technology skills within content area lessons rather than in isolation. Linda and I will be working with teachers throughout the year to plan these integrated lessons.
 
LRC BOOKS
Students will have a regularly scheduled book exchange time each week. Your classroom teacher will let you know when it will be and when it will start. In the meantime, classes will visit the LRC to become familiar with our resources, checkout procedures, borrowing guidelines, and responsibilities and expectations. These initial visits will be tied to lessons in the classroom. Students will borrow books during these first lessons as well. Please visit the LRC website for borrowing guidelineshttp://www.westonps.org/page.cfm?p=497   
 
LRC VOLUNTEERS
Yes, there are changes this year to the LRC schedule, but we still need you! We are currently planning blocks of time throughout the week when classes will rotate through for a fifteen minute book exchange time. This time will be for book exchange only. Lessons and activities will be schedule at other times based on integration with classroom lessons. Once the book exchange schedule is set, we will reach out for volunteers. 

SOCIAL MEDIA/FACEBOOK

Click here to find us on Facebook.  Like our page and get updated information in your Facebook newsfeed.


AROUND TOWN
 
FLU CLINIC FOR WESTON STUDENTS AND FAMILY
Thursday, October 18th, 4:30pm – 6:00pm, Weston High School, 115 School Road.  Walk-in only, no appointments needed. Click here for more information. 
WESTON LITTLE LEAGUE “HOME RUN DERBY”
As part of “Weston Day” activities, come out and join the fun on Sunday, September 9th from 1:30 to 4:00 PM for Weston Little League’s Home Run Derby at Coley Field!  This will be a fun and free event led by some of our coaches and organized by the League.  The Home Run Derby is open to all Weston kids (not just kids participating in Little League this fall), ages 7-12 (12-year olds must be Little League 12 age, having turned 12 years old after April 30, 2012).
 
The Home Run Derby “Divisions” are grade based, and are listed below with projected start times.  We will award trophies to the first, second, and third place winners for each Division:

•	Grades 6/7 start: 1:30
•	Grade 5 start: 2:00
•	Grade 4 start: 2:30
•	Grade 3 start: 3:00
BIKE/PEDI EVENT- SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 9TH 
The Bike/Ped Committee is holding their 1st Annual Bike Ped Day and closing school road Sunday, Sept 9th from 12-5. Please click here for flyer. 
BACK TO SCHOOL CHALLENGE!
Help the school, the environment and save money!  Join the Back to School Challenge!
The WHS Green Club and the Weston Sustainability Committee have joined forces to encourage Weston families to join the Clean Energy Community’s “Back to School Challenge”.  This Challenge, run by Connecticut Light and Power and UI, involves getting at least 31 households in Weston to enroll in the Home Energy Solutions program, and have the energy improvement service completed, by September 30, 2012.  By signing up, you can reduce your energy bills and become more environmentally sustainable!  If we complete the challenge as a community, we can potentially earn $250 for the school!  To schedule Home Energy Solutions, please call 877-WISE-USE (877-947-3873) and use the reference "CEC School.” If you have any questions, please contact Jared Kapel at jaredkapel@gmail.com.  
WESTON YOUTH SERVICES PROGRAMS
WOW Programs
Space is still available for some of our Fall WOW! After-School programs!  If you haven’t registered yet, please visit our website at www.westonyouthservices.org for a description of our classes, dates, costs, and to register online today. 

All classes begin the week of September 17th and run from 3:15-4:15 p.m., unless otherwise noted.

Parenting Workshops
We are so pleased to have Jacqueline Lapa Sussman join us this fall where she will be offering free interactive workshops designed for parents of students in Grades K-2.  

Topics include:
· September 12th: Helping Your Young Child’s Mind Adjust to the Academic Pressures of School: Supporting Your Child’s Learning Esteem.
· October 10th: How To Help Your Child Socialize and Negotiate The World of Friends:  Strategies for Effective Parenting.

Programs will be held at the Weston Public Library Conference Room and run from 9:00-10:30 a.m.

For more information on these workshops as well as programs designed for older children, please visit our website at www.westonyouthservices.org. 
WESTON PARKS & RECREATION
Click here for information on the Fall 2012 programs being offered; Sports & Fitness, Dancercise, Swimming & Diving and Adult Programs. 
GIRLS SCOUTS
If your daughter is interested in Girl Scouts and becoming a Daisy or a Brownie or if you would like to lead a troop from Grades K-2 please contact Mary Fiore at jmfiore@aol.com.
 
There will also be a Girl Scout event, I adore the Smore, for all Girl Scouts and Prospective New Scouts.  Please contact Mary Fiore if you are interested in coming or need more information on the event or joining scouts. 
WESTON BASKETBALL ASSOCIATION GOLF OUTING
Click here for further details and registration information on the WBA website to find more about the Weston Basketball Association Golf Outing being held on Monday, October 22nd.
WESTON SWIMMING
Weston Swimming Registration is open for the 2012-13 Short Course Season.  We are a competitive swim team for kids ages 6-18.  Click here for more information. 
WESTON LACROSSE
The Weston Youth Lacrosse Club will be offering fall clinic sessions run by the Weston HS varsity lacrosse coaches John Matthews and Megan Murphy. The boy's clinics will be offered to grades 1st -8th and girls to grades 2nd -8th.  For dates, times and registration info please visit www.westonlax.com.
BENEFIT FOR WESTON SENIOR CENTER
Alden Sherman Classic Car Show, September 23, 2012, Weston High School Grounds, 10am to 3pm

The Weston Senior Activities Center and the Friends of the Weston Senior Activities Center are ho-hosting this event to raise money for the senior center.  Please join us on Sunday, September 23, 2012 at Weston High School to see over 100 cars, including classic, modern, and race cars.  We will have an incredible silent auction and much more.  This event is open to the public, with a suggested donation at the gate.  For more information, please see our web site www.aldenshermanclassic.com, or call (203) 222-2608.  

FREE SWAP & SHOP EXCHANGE PAGE
For Sale, For Free and Wanted Items for Sale.  Have something to sell or giveaway but can't deal with Craigs List or Ebay?  Click here to view, click here to advertise for free.
If you have something for The Scoop please email your submission (in Word format or PDF) to hesptoscoop@gmail.com.  Article will be printed as is-content - should be print ready.  Submissions should be relevant to Hurlbutt and the Town of Weston (i.e., town sports programs, Town of Weston sponsored community events or after-school sports programs for students taking place in the Town of Weston).  If there is any question regarding the relevance of a submission, final approval will be determined by The Hurlbutt Scoop editor and/or the Hurlbutt PTO President.  Submission deadline is Tuesday – The Hurlbutt Scoop publishes on Thursday!
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